ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Eccles Library

Church Street

Eccles

23rd March, 2004

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.45 p.m.
PRESENT:
Jim Wheelton (Salford Disabled Motorists and Access) - in the Chair

Councillors Broughton, Clarke, Eglin and Jolley



J. Grieves - Mather Road Residents’ Association




J. Evans - Salford Pensioners Association




H. Belim - Salford Link Project




B. Holmes - Eccles Townswomen’s Guild




J. Phillips - Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club




G. Hunt - Brookhouse Residents’ Association




G. Hearn - Park Residents’ Association


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:




I. Pickworth - Member of the public




R. Fairhurst - Salford Community Venture




A. Walters - Winton Festival




B. Carter - Member of the public




A. Cranna - Salford Advertiser




P. Dempsey - Winton Festival Committee




M. Charnley - Alma Street Residents’ Association




H. Williams - Park Residents’ Association


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




M. Smith - Area Co-ordinator




J. Newsham - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator




M. Relph - Corporate Services Directorate




C. Tucker - Eccles Community Development Worker




M. McLean - Area Commander West, Greater Manchester Fire Service




P. Petrykowski - Station Manager Eccles, 





Greater Manchester Fire Service

76.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Lancaster, Sheehy and Wilkinson, John Matthews (Westwood Park Community Association, Ron Sharpe

(Southway Residents’ Association), Leslie Stone (Grange Road Residents’ Association), Bruce Thompson (Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association), Honorah Barker (Monton Village Community Association), Inspector Jill Gorse (Greater Manchester Police), Chris Sabinsky (Sure Start) and Claire Walmsley (Irwell Valley Housing Association).

77.
JOHN BIGLAND
Jim Wheelton informed the meeting of the recent death of John Bigland, a former attendee of the Committee, and persons present stood for a moment in silent tribute.

It was suggested that the possibility of planting a tree as a memorial to John, this being particularly fitting, in view of his commitment to tree preservation in the Eccles area.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator be requested to investigate possible sites, and costs involved, with the planting of a tree as a tribute to John Bigland, and report back accordingly to the next meeting of the Committee.

78.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 27th January, 2004, subject to the addition of Martin Smith to the list of persons submitting apologies, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

79.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Eccles Mural


(Previous Minute 65(a) - 27th January, 2004)

Julie Newsham reported that students from Salford University had indicated that they would be able to undertake the necessary work with regard to the creation of a new mural in Eccles town centre, the cost of which would be approximately £1,000.  She continued by suggesting that a working group be established to progress this project, in terms of site and design of the mural, and asked that any persons interested in assisting contact her. 

(b)
Salford City Reds Match Ball Sponsorship

(Previous Minute 71(2) - 27th January, 2004)

Chris Tucker reminded the Committee that the Eccles Budget Group had given approval to the sponsoring of the match ball at the Salford City Reds -v- Leeds Rhino match on 12th April, 2004, at a cost of £250.  He added that the proposed sponsorship would provide free tickets for a large number of young people, which had been made available to youth and sports centres in the Eccles area.  He concluded that the sponsorship package also provided six VIP tickets to attend the match, and these would be allocated through a competition in the Salford Advertiser.

80. 
EMERGENCY SALVAGE TENDER
Paul Petrykowski and Mike McLean of the Greater Manchester Fire Service attended the meeting to provide the Committee with a briefing in relation to the emergency salvage tender.  The Committee were advised that the tender were special vehicles used by the service, one of which was based at the Eccles Fire Station, were deployed at the following specific incidents:-

· Large urban fires requiring the use of breathing apparatus.

· Major electrical fires.

· Ship fires.

· Lift, road, railways and machinery accidents.

· Major leaks and spills of dangerous substances.

Members were informed that at a recent review undertaken by the Greater Manchester Fire Service had determined that the emergency salvage tenders had now reached the end of their useful life, and had been withdrawn from service.  The Committee were reassured that much of their former role was now met by existing frontline appliances, which carried as standard, the specialist equipment formerly carried by the salvage tenders.  It was also reported that the incident command function of the former salvage tenders would now be met by two Incident Support Units who would fulfil this role, together with specialist rescue and large scale decontamination. 

RESOLVED:
THAT Paul Petrykowski and Mike McLean be thanked for their interesting and informative presentation the contents of which were noted.

81.
YOUTH ISSUES

(Previous Minute 57 - 25th November, 2003)

Chris Tucker provided details of the play schemes to be held in Eccles during the Easter 2004 holidays, and confirmed that the majority of the funding for these had now been secured, so it would only have a minimal impact on the Committee’s devolved budget.

In addition the Committee were advised of the proposed play schemes for the summer 2004 holidays, which would involve schemes in the following areas:-

· Ellesmere Park.

· Brookhouse.

· Patricroft.

It was reported that the estimated cost of these three schemes would be £8,000, which the Committee was asked to give consideration to underwriting.  Chris added that, as in previous years, it was anticipated that the total cost of the scheme would be found from 

other sources, but if the Committee gave commitment to underwrite it at this stage, planning could commence toward the programme, in particular the recruitment of appropriate staff.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the update be noted.



(2) THAT approval be given to £8,000 being committed from the Community Committee’s devolved budget 2004/05 to underwrite the cost of staging the proposed play schemes in Eccles during the summer 2004 holidays, subject to all efforts being made to secure this funding from alternative sources.

82.
ECCLES FRIENDSHIP FESTIVAL
Jonathan Grieves provided the Committee with an update with regard to the planning and arrangements for the Eccles Friendship Festival 2004.  He commented that it was hoped to expand the festival, and build on the success of the event in 2003, and a commitment of £4,000 to stage it was being sought from the Committee’s devolved budget.

RESOLVED:
THAT the updates be noted; and that approval in principle be given to the underwriting of the staging of the Eccles Friendship Festival, subject to an application being submitted to the Eccles Budget Group for consideration.

83.
FAIRSHARE NEW OPPORTUNITIES FUNDING
Chris Tucker reminded the Committee that a total of £800,000 had been allocated under Fairshare New Opportunities be invested in the Barton ward over the next ten years.  He commented that the scheme was based on similar principle to SRB5 and that the funding would be administered through the Manchester Community Foundation allowing individual community groups to make bids, which were then decided upon by a panel made up of representatives from the area.  Chris concluded by reporting that a meeting was to be held on Monday, 29th March, at Louisa Street School at which representatives of the Manchester Community Foundation would be present to explain the funding and how it would be administered in more detail, as well as identifying the “local stakeholders” to site on the panel to determine applications for funding.

RESOLVED:
THAT the updates be noted.

84.
SOCIAL COHESION EVENT
Julie Newsham reported that it was recognised that there was a need for greater involvement of black and minority ethnic groups in the activities of the Community Committee, and as the first step of this a meeting to look at issues of social cohesion had been arranged to be held at St. Andrew’s School on 1st April, 2004, at 5.00 p.m.  

She continued by saying that it was hoped that this meeting would take the issues concerned forward, and full feedback would be provided at the next meeting of the Committee.

RESOLVED:
THAT the update be noted.

85.
ECCLES COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN UPDATE - COMMUNITY SECTOR TEAM
Julie Newsham provided an overview with regard to the work of the Community Sector Team, which comprised representatives of various agencies operating within the Eccles Service Delivery Area and provided a focus for all community safety issues, which in recent months had focused on the following key activities:-

· Anti-social behaviour orders (ASBO’s).

· Alleygating.

· Provision of smoke alarms to vulnerable members of the community.


RESOLVED:
THAT the update be noted and that an action sheet be submitted at future meetings of the Committee providing a summary of the Community Sector Teams recent non-confidential activities.

86.
ECCLES COMMUNITY BUDGET GROUP

The Committee received details of the financial position statement 2003/04 in respect of the devolved budget, in addition details were submitted of the meeting of the Budget Group held on 12th March, 2004.


RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group had now submitted be endorsed, subject to the Area Co-ordinator and Neighbourhood Co-ordinator verifying that they accurately reflect the decisions of the group, made at their meeting held on 12th March, 2004.

87.
ECCLES TOWN CENTRE NOTICEBOARD

Barbara Holmes referred to the public noticeboards located around the town centre many of which had become vandalised.  Chris Tucker reported that the noticeboards had been installed by the former Eccles Town Centre Manager, and with the demise of that post had fallen into disrepair, and therefore there was a need to acquire funding for their refurbishment and to bring them back into use.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Environmental Task Group be requested to look at the issue of the Eccles town centre noticeboards particularly, their repair and how they can be best used in the future.

88.
LOCAL TRANSPORT BULLETIN

Submitted the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Authority (GMPTA) Local Transport Bulletin for spring 2004, which provided an update with regard to current issues throughout Greater Manchester.


RESOLVED:
THAT the bulletin be noted.

89.
SCHOOL ADMISSION AND EXCLUSION APPEAL PANELS

Submitted a report of the Director of Corporate Services providing an overview of the activities of the School Admission and Exclusion Appeal Panels, and seeking expressions of interest from anyone wishing to become a lay member on them.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

90.
ECCLES RECREATION GROUND

Jonathan Grieves submitted details of a public meeting to be held on Tuesday, 30th March, 2004, to look at ways of developing and improving Eccles Recreation Ground.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

91.
JULIE NEWSHAM

Jim Wheelton reported that this would be Julie Newsham’s last meeting of the Committee before she took up a new post with Trafford MBC.  He and the Committee thanked Julie for her services to the Committee, and wished her every success in her new post. 
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